International Task Force Minutes

November 17, 2015 Conference call
The International Task Force conference call convened at 2:00 p.m. with opening prayer.

Joys and concerned were shared.

Present:  Lisa Leverette (chairperson), Rebecca Reyes, Cathryn Surgenor, Cynthia White (staff), Teresa Bidart (staff). Jimeka Holloway joined later.

The International Task Force members approved the agenda.


Lisa started the meeting reporting about the last trip to Belize in August. Teresa made comments about report submitted after the trip pointing out the meeting with a new group of Garifuna youth farmers in Toledo and the inauguration of two Sandy Beach cabanas at Hopkins Village. Lisa also mentioned the conversation that Teresa and she had with the Cooperatives officers in Toledo to reiterate the importance of have ethnic diversity in our grantees in the area. To date all grantees in Toledo are Mayan and Hispanic groups.
Teresa reported that Lloyd, a Cooperative officer in Toledo, has communicated with her that the Cooperative and Agriculture Department are working with the new Garifuna Group in Toledo and they are in the process of completing the SDOP application. 

Cynthia mentioned that Armando, the Cooperative officer in Belize City has informed her that there are two groups in Belize interested in SDOP grants and they want to meet with the SDOP team in their next trip. 
Also, Froyla Tzalam has recommended two groups located in Toledo District. The first group is a women group, Mopan Maya, and the second is a group of fisherman.
Lisa reported that the trip initially scheduled for a staff and a Task Force member in November 2015 was postponed to the beginning of next year.  
As requested by the Task Force Teresa researched the estimates for possible May 2016 National Committee meeting in Belize. She reported that she first researched of the cost of our last three National meetings in the states (May 2014 in Detroit, September 2014 in Los Angles, and January 2015 in Houston). Then she made an estimate of the cost of flight tickets, hotel rooms, meals, and transportation in Belize. She found out that flight fares to Belize in May 2016 are not expensive if we do the flight reservation in advance. Hotel rooms and meals are not expensive either. She concluded that the estimates of expenses in Belize in May of next year are comparable to the national meeting held in Los Angeles in September 2014.
After Teresa’s report Cynthia expressed that she had a meeting with Sara Lisherness, Compassion, Peace, and Justice (CPJ) Director in the morning and shared the possibility of a May 2016 National committee in Belize. Sara stated that because of the Church’s limited finances she recommend a location in the states.
Lisa stated that we can still defend the possibility of holding the meeting in Belize because the committee is very interested in showing the entire National Committee, especially the members that are rotating off in May, the International Task Force achievements in this country. Rebecca also commented that the international funding is very important for the SDOP ministry and this can be a wonderful opportunity to show the entire Committee what we have done in Belize during the last 5 years. Cathy echoed Rebecca and added that this is a good moment to do this trip because it is going to be in the same year on the General Assembly. The Committee members asked Cynthia to communicate this to Sara and they will write a statement to be given to her with all the facts that they considered as important in making this decision.
The T/F discussed facts around next focus country. Teresa informed about her research about Cuba. PC (USA) employees and elected members need to complete travel request forms to be authorized to travel on behalf of the Church to Cuba. All required documents need to be submitted to Valdir Franca, Latin America & Caribbean Coordinator, and be signed by Hunter Farrel, World Mission Director. Rebecca suggested Panama as possible candidate. The Task Force asked Teresa to research Panama and send the information by email. Other countries of Central America were mentioned. The research will continue.
The T/F reviewed the draft of working paper presented to the Ministry of Co-operatives and made comments about the content. One of the comments was that in the case study item two funded groups were listed and both were women groups. It was suggested that we replace one for another group. The T/F asked the office to send a note to the Cooperatives officers and ask them how they would like to approach this document and move forward.
Cynthia reported on West Africa Initiative (WAI). This project is moving along but the energy lately has been slow. Rather than travel to Sierra Leone, the Sierra Leone Council of Churches General Secretary, Ebun James-DeKam has been invited to spend 3 days at the Presbyterian Center. One of the days will be a brown bag lunch highlighting the WAI and the work of the Council for 2016 where staff in the building can learn more about this Initiative..
Cynthia reported on the SDOP International budget for 2016 $150,000 will be available for international funding. The International funding has still available $14,141 for this year.

The Task Force will start working on their transition out of Belize. It was suggested that the focus country needs to be selected soon to start working with it before we transition out of Belize.
The Task Force approved February 2016 for the next visit to Belize. Lisa and Cynthia will travel this time.

They T/F will decide later if one more trip will be needed before May, in case the National meeting is approved to be held there in 2016.

Cynthia recommended the Task Force to keep the same chairperson of the International Task Force until the pilot program in Belize concludes its term. The Task Force implemented the same idea when we were in the Dominican Republic where Joseph Johnson stayed for the whole period.  It is best for the Task Force if they use the experiences learned, the relationship with partners, and knowledge of the Chairperson for the whole term. The T/F members approved to keep Lisa Leverette as International Chairperson until the end of 2016.
Respectfully submitted,

Teresa Bidart, Recorder

